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MINUTES OF THE SPECIAL MEETING OF THE 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF 

SAN MIGUEL COUNTY, NEW MEXICO 

HELD THURSDAY, JANUARY 9, 2014, BEGINNING AT 11:00 A.M. 

CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 

Chairman Nicolas T. Leger called the meeting to order at 11:00 a.m., at the San Miguel County Detention 

Center. Upon a call of the roll by the Clerk, all five County Commissioners were present, and a quorum 

was duly established and noted as follows: Chairman Nicolas T. Leger, Vice-Chairman Ron R. Ortega, and 

Commissioners Marcellino A. Ortiz, Arthur J. Padilla, and Gilbert J. B. Sena. 

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE AND SALUTATION OF THE NM FLAG 

Joined by staff and all in attendance, the Commissioners pledged allegiance to the U.S. flag and offered 

their salutation to the NM state flag. 

THE ANNUAL COUNTY COMMISSION INSPECTION OF THE SAN MIGUEL COUNTY DETENTION 

CENER 

Chairman Nicolas T. Leger opened the meeting by acknowledging the work of all employees at the 

Detention Center and expressing on behalf of the Commission appreciation for effort and dedication of 

all employees. 

Warden Patrick Snedeker was asked to inform the Commission of ongoing efforts to manage and 

improve the operations. The Warden summarized by informing the Commission of the future 

Accreditation by the NMAC, Northern New Mexico Health Equity Partnership Program efforts, New 

Mexico Drug Policy Alliance introduction and future grant funding opportunities with a substance abuse 

program. Indicating all of these efforts will contribute to the management of the Detention Facility and 

health of the Community. 

Additional dialog regarding the Robert Wood Foundation effort and Citizens Advisory Committee 

occurred. 

The inspection of the facility began at 11:20 a.m., The Commission and others took part in the 

inspection and walk throughout the facility. Major Antonio Padilla and Warden Patrick Snedeker offered 

commentary throughout. 
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The Commission convened in the Administrative Conference Room acknowledging a sound operations 

and clean and safe facility. Comments for minor improvements were pointed out during the walk 

through. 

The meeting was adjourned at 1:20 p.m. a Motion by Commissioner Ortega to adjourn and a Second by 

Commissioner Padilla. 



r.:l/ 
q~------

Submitted by: 

Diego Romero 

Deputy Clerk 
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